Ore City ISD School Health Advisory Council
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes from October 17, 2017

The Ore City ISD SHAC met on Tuesday, October 17, 2017, at 4:00pm in the Board Room. Those present included: Mindy Hamilton, Nathan Heflin, Beau Vincent, Louann Orms, Madeline Anderson, Lisa Wright, Rachel Perez, Rita Clawson, Jay Terry, Melanie Parras, Tammy Allen, Tracie Mobbs, Nicole Arnold, Donna Denton, and Mary Hall.
· Introductions were made and handouts were given concerning the OCISD Wellness Plan and the SHAC Vision/Mission/Policies. The Council looked over the SHAC Vision and Mission statements and did not see a need for any updates.  Updates to the Wellness Plan were made by the Council and will be sent to Mr. Heflin for review before being sent to the School Board for approval.
· A report was given about the Health Fair that was held Monday, August 14, 2017, from 5pm-6:45pm in the library in conjunction with the Meet the Rebels Night. There were 23 booths this year at the Health Fair with approximately 300 in attendance. Those who attended were able to get their blood pressure and blood sugar checked, receive Back-to-School immunizations, and have their weight, height and BMI calculated. There were also numerous giveaways from the organizations in attendance. SHAC flyers were given out, and people were encouraged to sign up to serve on the SHAC committee this school year.
· Mindy Hamilton reported that 52 flu shots were given at the Flu Shot Clinic on Thursday, September 21, 2017. Other immunizations offered included: Tdap, Hepatitis A, Hepatitis B, Meningococcal, B12, pneumonia, and MMR.  The Flu Clinic was offered to staff and students, as well as the Ore City community.
· Each OCISD campus will be emphasizing Red Ribbon Week October 23 – 31. Each day will have a theme and staff and students will be encouraged to participate to promote the fight against alcohol, drugs, and bullying. In conjunction with Red Ribbon Week, grades 8-12 will attend a presentation called “When Sean Speaks” on Wednesday, October 25 at 2:15pm that will share the reality of what happens when drinking and driving are combined.
· Upcoming events were announced, including: Mobile Asthma Clinic 10/25/17, Staff B12 Shots 10/25/17, and Carter Blood Drives 12/11/17, 2/5/18, 4/2/18





The next SHAC meeting was set for Thursday, December 7, 2017, at 4:00pm in the Board Room.
